BOARD OF TRUSTEES

MINUTES OF THE MEETING
JUNE 13, 2012
OPENING
Chairperson Krause called the regular monthly meeting of the Board to order at 7:07 P.M. at MFPD Station #1.  Trustees present were Andy Longstreet, Claudia Hargrove   and Jason McCutchen.   Trustee Joe Wolfe arrived at 7:54 P.M.  Trustee McCutchen was called on a fire run and left the board meeting at 7:39 P.M., and returned at 8:10 P.M.  Also in attendance were Chief Jeffrey Riddle, Assistant Chief Mark Stigers, and Bryan Dillon and Larkin Fore, general legal counsel to the Board.  Former Trustee Ken Lenz and resident Debbie Mills were also in attendance.  Trustee Ron Wolf was absent.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING – MAY 9, 2012
The minutes of the May 9, 2012 meeting were included in the June Board Package.  Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion passed unanimously. 
BUDGET SUMMARY FY 2012-2013

Budget Summary – The Budget Summary FY 2012-2013, adopted March 22, 2012, that was received, signed and dated May 1, 2012, by Kathleen J. Herron, County Fiscal Court Clerk, was entered into the record.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Financial Statement – Chief Riddle reviewed the Financial Report for May and entertained questions.  Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve the Financial Report as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer and Trustee Andy Longstreet reviewed the credit card statements for the month of May 2012.  There were no invoices from High Tech Rescue for the month of May.   
EXPENDITURE REQUESTS

Thermal Imaging Camera-- Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve purchase of a thermal imaging camera at a cost up to $12,000, with the understanding that the demo model, if available, will be purchased for $8,754.30.  Motion passed unanimously.
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Door Repairs at Stations 1 and 3-- Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve door repairs at Stations 1 and 3 at a cost up to $3,500.  Motion passed unanimously.

Office Chairs for Stations 1 and 2-- Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve the purchase of office chairs for Stations 1 and 2 at a cost up to $2,400.  Motion passed unanimously.

CHIEF’S REPORT
The Chief’s Report was included in the June Board package.  The Chief reviewed his report and entertained questions.  Additionally, the Chief reported that MFPD is at full strength with no employee off on injury or light duty, that he attended a town hall meeting for Glen Stuckel, and that he met with Louisville Metro Police Chief Steve Conrad on several occasions.
DIVISION REPORTS

The Board reviewed the written reports from Fire Prevention, Training, Maintenance and Assistant Chief Stigers that were included in the June Board package. Chief Riddle pointed out that the Shelby Campus property has been assessed at $15 million.  Discussion took place.
Trustee McCutchen left on a fire run at 7:39 P.M.  No motions were made until Trustee Wolfe arrived at 7:54 P.M., at which time a quorum was restored.

OLD BUSINESS
Election Committee Update – One of the two candidates for property owner trustee has withdrawn, leaving Debbie Sue Mills as the only remaining candidate.  The election will be held from 11 A.M. to 2 P.M. on June 23, 2012.  

Update to Policy 306.05 Uniform Classes and Appearance - Motion by Wolfe, second by Longstreet, to adopt Policy 306.05.  Motion passed unanimously.
Healthcare Update—Chief Riddle advised the Board that three quotes in addition to Anthem’s have been received, all of which are high.  The Anthem renewal rate represents a 25% increase over the current premium.  The Chief will attempt to negotiate a lower rate.
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Other Old Business—Discussion was held regarding income and expenditures for the training facility.  Trustee Longstreet requested an accounting of all expenditures related to the training facility.  Chief Riddle said he would provide this.
NEW BUSINESS
Amended Budget for 2011/2012 – Chief Riddle discussed the specific amendments to the budget for the 2011-2012 fiscal year.  Motion by Longstreet, second by Wolfe, to approve the amended budget.  Motion passed unanimously.  
St. Patrick’s Lease—St. Patrick’s has given the 60 day notice of its intention not to renew the lease.  They have requested a month to month lease.  Chief Riddle will negotiate with St. Patrick’s and report to the Board.
Jefferson County Trustees Association Meeting—Chief Riddle will be out of town for the upcoming meeting and invited any trustee wanting to do so to attend this meeting.

Property Owner Trustee Election—June 23, 2012.  Discussion was held.

OPEN FORUM – There was no discussion for Open Forum.
EXECUTIVE SESSION – There was no Executive Session.
CLOSING
With no further business to discuss, motion by McCutchen, second by Longstreet, to adjourn.  Motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:29 P. M.
Respectfully submitted, 
Bryan J. Dillon
General Counsel to the Board
